Senate Education Committee
HB 1181 - Testimony in Opposition
March 24, 2025

Members of the Committee,

| am writing in opposition to HB 1181. These “culture war” bills are proving to be nothing
more than a waste of time for our lawmakers who are already pressed to keep up with
an inordinate amount of bills this session. The people pushing for these changes
include out-of-state groups who have joined forces with some of our most radical reps
and senators who are known to introduce these bills that do nothing but call for
discrimination and hatred toward members of the LBGTQ community. It's time to put an
end to the nonsense.

There are far more pressing issues affecting the residents of North Dakota. | urge you to
vote NO on HB 1181.

Thank you,
Shannon Krueger
District 3

Minot, ND



